Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka
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Review of Ethiopia – 14 May 2019
Mr. President,
Sri Lanka extends a warm welcome to the High Level delegation from Ethiopia and thanks the delegation for the informative presentation.
We appreciate Ethiopia for the efforts taken to strengthen the national human rights framework through the adoption of the National Human Rights Action Plan II incorporating recommendations that it had received during the previous review and strengthening the mandate of the Ethiopian Human Rights Commission. 
Further, it is noted that the Government has also taken efforts to alleviate poverty through adoption of the second Growth and Transformation Plan (GTP II) which is being implemented since 2016.

We commend Ethiopia’s efforts to promote quality education for all and in particular its efforts to increase girls’ attendance in school. 

We recognize the Government’s efforts to reduce mortality and morbidity and to improve the health of mothers and newborns through policy interventions and capacity building. 
My delegation recommends that Ethiopia;
-considers ratifying the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of Their Families, the International Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearance and the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture and other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment;
-further strengthen its efforts to promote access to education, including for vulnerable groups such as women and girls;
-continue to take measures to prevent and protect women and girls from physical, emotional and sexual abuses and harmful practices;

-accelerate efforts to prevent child labour, child sexual violence, and trafficking in and ensuring legal action against perpetrators; and
We wish Ethiopia success in its UPR engagement. 

Thank you.
